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The noble Polish family Strzemie.





Die adlige polnische Familie
Strzemie.





Strzemie. In a red field a golden,
triangular stirrup; Helmet decoration: five ostrich feathers. About
the origin of the coat of arms it is said: when the king Bolestav
Chrobry (100125) was at war in the Russian lands, in a skirmish a
knight's horse fell and ended. At that moment the man who had
fallen , his foot caught in the stirrup, saw himself threatened by
an opponent who wanted to give him the fatal blow. With great
effort, the knight tore the stirrup with the strap loose, used it
as a weapon against the opponent, whom he killed and whose horse he
now mounted. Immediately attacked by a second opponent, since he
did not have time to draw his saber, he again used the stirrup on
the belt as a weapon, cut the enemy from his horse, took him
prisoner and led him to the king. For this, the king bestowed on
the knight this coat of arms, which was called Lawsowa, whether
after the place of the crime or the property of the loanee?
However, this name was superseded by the name of the coat of arms
Strzemie (the stirrup). One also finds the names Larysza and Zaroze
for branches of this tribe, the latter for an increase of the coat
of arms by a star. The first homeland of the Strzemie tribe was
undoubtedly the Kraków Voivodeship. This coat of arms is used
by:



Bodzeta, Bojanecki, Brostowski, Buczynski,
Burzynski, Buszczynski, Chwalibog, Clap, Czerzawski, Czyzowski,
Garlicki, Gezowski, Golkowski, Grabinski, Grzywa, janiszewski,
Janowski, Jezowski, Kania, Kapusta, Kawalecz, Kijanski, KIap,
Kleczenski, Kleczkowski, Kleczynski, Klempowski, Koczanowski,
Konwa, Korzenski, Krolewski, Krotosz, Kulewski, Kurowski, Laeta,
Lenczowski, Lacki. Lancucki, Lysowiecki, Marszynski, Paplonski,
Pieczkowski, Pierzchala, Przytkowski, Rogoz, Rudnicki, Saliewski,
Slaski, Sroczynski, Strepa, Strojnowski, Strzemieczny, Strzemien,
Strzeminski, Sulikowski, Sulowski, Swiaborowski, Swieborowski,
Swiebowski, Szalewski, Taszycki, Trzeciak , Trzecieski, Tyszecki,
Wielopolski, Woynarowski, Wroblowski, Wrzosowski, Wscieklica,
Wsieborowski, Wsolowski, Wszeborski, Wysocki, Zaborowski,
Zagorowski, Zassowski, Zbylitowski, Zdulski, Zembocki.





Coat of Arms Strzemię (Vol. 8 p. 550-553)



stirrup crest . The yellow stirrup in the field
should be red, five ostrich feathers on the helmet, as Biel
describes it. fol. 82.Paproc. in the fol. 48. About the Coat of
Arms. fol. 230. Approx. volume. 3rd fol. 184. Jewels fol. 82.
Acquired on this occasion, as they say. When Bolesław the Brave,
the King of Poland, was urging the Russian provinces against the
war, it happened to one of his cavalrymen that the horse failed in
the battle even under him, not only breaking his neck, but also the
knight's leg in the stirrup tangled. The enemy falls as if it were
a certain round, noticing the bachelor hanging over his opponent's
sinking, and not so quickly able to free his trapped leg, breaking
the stirrup and using the belt, [p. 551] he folds his arms against
the enemy, strikes him down so hard that he also sets him dead on
his horse, and then mounts his horse while he still pulls his feet
out of the stirrup, meanwhile the second adversary falls so
suddenly lashed out at him for not having enough time to draw a
sword against him: so, hanging by a stirrup by a thong, he struck
him in the face so violently as to injure him badly, and after
bringing him to his king brought him back a stirrup to wear in a
coat of arms, and Bolesław the Brave allowed him and his successors
to do so. This coat of arms, when it was called Lawsowa, is evident
from the 1406 letter given to Paproc. about the coat of arms. fol.
236



ancestors of this house.



Paprocki places here Marcin, the Archbishop of
Gniezno from the Order of Preachers, whom other authors attest, but
I have already mentioned him in the second volume under the Boduła
coat of arms. The same coat of arms was Mikołaj of Zembocin, whose
wife Małgorzata remembers Długosz, in her husband's absence for
several years to protect her good reputation, in the tower of the
church in Zembocin and with her sisters after bringing back their
food from court and kept it as long as her husband did not return
from near Kyiv with Bolesław the Bold. to kill S. Stanisław, Bishop
of Kraków and martyr, donated by the Strzemieni family in 1071.
Długosz testifies to this in the life of this sacred bond. 1. as in
his story Biel. f. 83. While Casimir the Great, the king of Poland,
the families of the coat of arms of Strzemię, the strength in
Wallachia, died, and that there they lost the banner of their
homeland Paprocki from Miechow. lib. 4. 1462, the foundation of the
church of S. Jakub in Kazimierz near Kraków, those who had already
fathered Strzemień and the founders of this church, he remembers,
you will find all this establishment in Paproc. Nos Nicolaus de
Korzenna in Chodel residents, Castellanus Czechoviensis cum
fratribus, (this is Korzeński's ancestor) Nicolaus Baczyński de
Olszyny cum fratribus, (this is Buczyńskie Strzemieniów's ancestor)
Jacobus de Trzeciesz cum fratribus, (this is the Trzecieskich)
Albertus Jeżowski cum fratribus , (this is de Grabowa de Grabowa,
Jeżowskich) Joannes de Szalowa cum fratribus, (to Szalowskich)
Stanislaus de Zamboczyn cum fratribus, (to Zembockis) Stanislaus de
Klany, (to Kijańskich) Jacobus de Sułów cum fratribus, (to
Sułowski) Andreas de Janowice cum fratribus, (to Janowski) Nicolaus
de Laeta cum fratribus, et Christinus quondam de Wroblowice
haeredes, etc. This list shows that the Strzemieni family settled
in the Kraków Voivodeship for a long time: the other, other
families with the same coat of arms were just beginning to spread
from the above after 1462. [p. 552]



Jakub, the Archbishop of Halicki, or as we call
Lviv, ascended this dignity in 1392. in the Tarnow Church,
consecrated by Maciej, the Bishop of Przemyśl, according to
Długosz, and as a tombstone in the Lviv Church by the Fathers. Of
the Franciscans says: Jacobus Archiepiscopus Haliciensis, ortus
Streparum nobili Polona familia , ex Ordine S.Francisci ; whether
preclaras anime dots assumptus , Ecclesiae Pastor, Reipublicae
Senator, Patriae tutor , regni custos , bonus , prudens , fidelis ,
vigilans , multisque heroicis virtutibus illustres, consumptus
laboribus , vitam mortalem in coelestem mutavit anno 1411.cis in
temalem in coelestem mutavit anno 1411 . cis in temalem tumulari
voluit , integer pelle sua anno 1619. chasuble , et insignibus
Archiepiscopalibus repertus , et in eodem loco anno 1626.ab iisdem
Fratribus est repositus : a hit because when the grave was dug in
the sacristy, they attacked his unpolluted body in archbishop's
clothes as if it had just been dressed on him: about which, when
people found out many favors through Lego, they turned to for their
various needs resorted to it, which they are urgently hiding to
this day. Scrobiszov . in Vit . archiepisc . Leopol . Vadingus in
Annals . subordinate. Volume. 4th page The 298th is called Movement
de Władonna , but that is an error of a foreign pen, as can be seen
from the Polish surnames in the same author's misprint. He
encourages me to author the book: Specimen Historiae Poloniae
Criticae pages _ 59. That I left these words, but is it right that
I stray with the erring one? which they urgently hide to this day.
Scrobiszov . in Vit . archiepisc . Leopol . Vadingus in Annals .
subordinate. Volume. 4th page The 298th is called Movement de
Władonna , but that is an error of a foreign pen, as can be seen
from the Polish surnames in the same author's misprint. He
encourages me to author the book: Specimen Historiae Poloniae
Criticae pages _ 59. That I left these words, but is it right that
I stray with the erring one? which they urgently comply with to
this day, urgently. Scrobiszov . in Vit . archiepisc . Leopol .
Vadingus in Annals . subordinate. Volume. 4th page The 298th is
called Movement de Władonna , but that is an error of a foreign
pen, as can be seen from the Polish surnames in the same author's
misprint. He encourages me to author the book: Specimen Historiae
Poloniae Criticae pages _ 59. That I left these words, but is it
right that I stray with the erring one?
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